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“We haven’t had [Facebook] long enough to de-
termine if it is being effective, but we have had 
a decent turnout,” said Professor Wrobbel.

Currently, the Facebook page has over 270 
members and is growing steadily.

One of the long-term goals of using the Face-
book page is to receive feedback from alumni 
currently in the workforce. The SPC Department 
wants to know what tools are being used in 

the workforce in order to change the 
department curriculum accordingly.

The page is also being used to network, 
post job opportunities, and publicize 
events.

 “We’ve had a number of people post 
jobs for interns,” said Professor Wrob-
bel. “Students are also using it to find 

Ph.D. programs through our alumni.”

One success story was an event publicized on 
Facebook that drew about 40 SPC alumni to a 
gathering at the Villa Maria Winery in Collins-
ville, where they networked with faculty and 
other graduates in addition to updating their 
personal and career information.  The event 
was so successful that Dr. Erickson indicated it 
would continue on a bi-annual basis.

Once the website changes have been complet-
ed, alumni will have a more convenient way to 
update their own information and better access 
to upcoming events that the department hopes 
will provide interesting opportunities for SPC 
Department alumni to reconnect.

By: Sarah Manfucci & Lindy Noel

In recent years, the Speech Communica-
tion Department (SPC) has made an effort 
to increase communication between the 
department and its alumni.  The main forms 
of communication between alumni and the 
department have been the SPC website and 
the use of the department’s new Facebook 
page.  

A major drawback to the use of 
the SPC Department website 
has been the ability to update 
SPC alumni contact information.  
Currently, the department is in 
the process of creating a page 
on the website to allow alumni 
to update their own informa-
tion. The new SPC website will 
be available by the end of the year.

“Our goal is to maintain relations and to link 
new students with old students,” stated Dr.  
Sofia Zamanou-Erickson, an associate profes-
sor in the Speech Communication depart-
ment.

Associate Professor Duff Wrobbel suggested 
the idea of a Facebook page to the faculty 
because it seemed ludicrous to be a commu-
nications department and not have one.  The 
staff chose Facebook because it is an efficient 
communications tool for linking students, 
graduates and current faculty. Wrobbel also 
said it was chosen because it does not re-
quire on-going maintenance since the users 
maintain it themselves. e  1
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